








































































 

M A I N E S T A Y  Y O U T H  &  F A M I L Y  S E R V I C E S  
M A R C H  2 0 1 8  B O A R D  R E P O R T  

R I C H A R D  L Y O N ,  D I R E C T O R  

 

PSYCHIATRIC SERVICES EXPANSION  

Starting on April 4, 2018—exactly three years after Maine Center abruptly closed—we will be expanding 
our psychiatric services to include children and adolescents, a service that Maine Center had to eliminate 
back in 2010 due to lack of provider availability. This will provide an excellent benefit to our residents 
since there are extremely limited options for affordable psychiatric care for youth. 

We are currently working with a total of 82 psychiatric clients. Our clinical team continues to receive 
training on using The Josselyn Center’s electronic patient records system from our Assistant Director, Anna 
Lydka, who has experience using the same system from a prior job. Anna continues to be an invaluable 
factor in the successful execution of our psychiatric services, a program where many details must be 
accomplished in a timely manner and where keen clinical judgement is necessary when working with 
complex and, at times, high-risk cases. Over the next 6-12 months, Anna will be working with our clinical 
team to transition all active psychiatric client records to Josselyn’s electronic system. This will be time-
consuming and require significant work up front, but once complete, it will reduce future required clinician 
documentation time by at least 50%.  

AGENCY DAY –  MAY 4  

Our 36th annual Maine Township Agency Day will be held on Friday, May 4 at Manzo’s Banquets in Des 
Plaines from 9 am – 1 pm. Our speaker this year will be Mark Sanders, an international speaker, trainer, 
and consultant in the behavioral health field whose work has reached thousands throughout the United 
States, Europe, Canada, and the Caribbean and British Islands. He will present on how organizations can 
prepare for expected changes that will impact the future of the non-profit and behavioral health fields. As 
always, there will be multiple opportunities for networking among agencies and organizations with the 
intent of better serving the residents of Maine Township. Chicago Behavioral Hospital and Des Plaines 
Community Foundation have each generously donated $500 to sponsor this event. 

FEATURED STORY OF THE MONTH  

We recently had three unexpected, but very positive results from our restorative justice programs. Our 
Peer Jury Program allows first-time adolescent offenders to be tried before a jury of their peers in lieu of 
fines or involvement with the juvenile court system, and they are often assigned community service. Our 
MaineTRAC Program works directly with courts and probation officers to arrange community service 
hours at local sites. Both programs allow students to gain valuable lessons from their behavior and 
hopefully make better choices in the future.  

Two separate cases were recently referred to these programs. The first case involved two high school boys 
who were charged with battery due to a physical altercation on school grounds. The boys were teammates, 
and an interpersonal conflict between them escalated and got out of hand. They were each sentenced to 25 
hours of community service. The second case involved a high school girl with a curfew violation who 
received 15 hours of community service. 

The boys performed their community service over the school winter break at a park district where they did 
the tedious job of removing wallpaper from the field house. After they completed their hours, the 
supervisor called to report that the boys worked so hard that he offered both of them summer jobs with the 
park district! In the second case, the student performed her 15 hours of community service at a local 
library where her hard work and diligence were rewarded with a 15 hour-per-week part-time job offer 
effective immediately! 



  

 
All three youth and their parents were thrilled with the outcome of their placements. I am proud of the 
dedication and enthusiasm our Youth Program Coordinator, Anne Camarano, has shown in overseeing 
these programs. We are honored to provide young people with these wonderful, positive opportunities for 
growth and development as responsible citizens and community members. Sometimes facilitating the right 
connections in a young person’s life can make all the difference! 

COMMUNITY EDUCATION SEMINARS/PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS  

On March 16, we hosted a professional development workshop entitled Mandated Reporting and Beyond: 
Understanding the Role of a Mandated Reporter and What Happens After That Call Is Made and had 80 
people in attendance. The DCFS Deputy Director for Child Protection discussed laws pertaining to 
mandated reporting, the child abuse investigation process, the rights and responsibilities of reporting, and 
how to access additional resource to assist struggling families that are not well known. We held a food 
drive at this event to help support the Maine Township food pantry. 

Our next professional development workshop entitled The Importance of Expression: How Language 
Processing and Sophistication Impacts How We Think and Function will be held on April 13 from 9-11 am. 
This presentation will cover the important foundational aspects of language processing and development 
as they pertain to learning, critical thinking skills, emotional maturity, and building relationships—the 
ultimate goals of the helping professions. We will also hold a food drive at this event to help support the 
Maine Township food pantry. 

COUNSELING  

MaineStay had 16 new counseling intakes in February. We had 90 ongoing cases and have a total of 106 
cases in our affordable strength-based counseling program. We currently have a waiting list of 10 clients.  

ANGER MANAGEMENT  

The spring session of our Adult Anger Management Group concluded on February 8.  

MAINESTAY E-NEWSLETTER  

As a way to share news about MaineStay services with our community, we have sent out a periodic e-
newsletter for the past 9 years. We now have 3,300 subscribers. We will soon be expanding this cost-
effective means of communicating with residents to include other departments as well and will allow 
residents to select what type of information they would like to receive from the Township when they sign 
up on our new website. 

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT   

During February, I attended the Advocate Lutheran General Community Health Council Meeting, the 
AITCOY Executive Meeting, the Des Plaines Ministerial Association Meeting, the District 207 School-Based 
Health Center Advisory Council Meeting, and the Rosecrance Des Plaines Open House. I also met with the 
executive director at The Harbour to discuss how we can work more closely to assist their residents and 
with a representative from Alliance for Immigrant Neighbors to learn more about their work in the 
community. Anne and I met with the principal from South Elementary School to discuss potential 
expansion of our Future Leaders program at her school. Anne attended the MCYAF Coalition meeting and 
the Suburban Youth Networking Coalition. 
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